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08/19/2020 

Mr. Christopher R. Cooke  
Alaska Mental Health Trust Chair  
4501 Business Park Blvd., Building L 
Anchorage, AK 99503  

RE: Letter of Support for the Alaska Training Cooperative 

Dear Chairman Cooke, 

My name is Nathan Allen and I want to share with you the impact the Alaska Training 
Cooperative has had on my career, my professional development, and my profession. 

Currently, I am a Community Care Licensing Specialist I with the State of Alaska’s Assisted 
Living Licensing Program. I have been with the program for six years and am one of the co-
instructors of our new provider orientation. Previously, I managed a seven bed Assisted Living 
Home in Seward, Alaska for three years, and spent three years as a DSP for Hope Community 
Resources.  

On a personal level, the Alaska Training Cooperative has had a huge impact on my life. I first 
met Lisa Cauble and Jill Ramsey when they came to Seward to provide my staff and I a CPI 
course. Working and serving a small community with limited resources, access to this training 
was critical and changed our service delivery and the ability to assist our stakeholders. Later, I 
would attend the Frontline Leadership Institute which I consider to be a training that changed my 
life and set in motion my movement to reach my current position. It is hard to find the words to 
describe the impact of this training, as it gave me hope that I was on a career path that gave my 
own life meaning, but also allowed me to enrich and giving meaning to the lives of my staff and 
our stakeholders. One of the most lasting trainings provided by the Alaska Training Cooperative 
has been the Alaska Core Competency.  I have been a student and trainer of this course. This 
training alone has had a huge impact on service delivery throughout the State, especially on 
Assisted Living Homes. I have been witness to the individuals that have accessed the training 
and seen the impact it has had on stakeholders and the improvement it has had on their quality of 
life.  

On a professional level, the Alaska Training Cooperative provides a key resource to assisted 
living homes. This is especially important as the Assisted Living Licensing Program cannot 
provide or source enough training which is affordable, quality, continuing education and training 
to Assisted Living Homes. With the cost of paying staff to attend training and paying for the 
training itself, if these costs increase it will be one of the first items Assisted Living Homes will 
stop accessing. The end result will have a direct impact on service delivery and quality of care 
stakeholders receive. The Alaska Core Competencies is currently the only accepted 
Administrator Training Program the Licensing Program will accept for individuals wanting to 
become an Administrator of an Assisted Living Home. The Core Competencies is also included 
in enforcement actions at times to ensure providers are getting quality training that will impact 
service delivery that will hopefully lessen involvement with the Licensing Program. Access to 
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this training is critical and decreasing class frequency could have a lasting impact on assisted 
living homes applying to becoming licensed and qualifying Administrators to oversee them. On a 
more recent note, Covid-19 has provided many challenges, especially when it comes to the 
classroom delivery of trainings. As a result of these challenges, the Licensing Program had to 
cancel two of its New Provider Orientations, but because of a partnership with the Alaska 
Training Cooperative our Program was able to provide a virtual presentation of our orientation, 
with plans to provide more. This virtual presentation would not have been possible without the 
Alaska Training Cooperative and their access to technology and knowledge.  

I cannot stress how important the Alaska Training Cooperative is to the lives of the stakeholders 
who ultimately benefit from the trainings the Cooperative provides. Any cuts to the Alaska 
Training Cooperative budget will have negative results. Assisted Living Homes and Stakeholders 
already face enough challenges with being underpaid and facing the cutting block every budget 
season. In no world should a budget be balanced on the backs of those facing any sort of mental, 
developmental, or cognitive impairment. 

Sincerely, 

Nate Allen  
Community Care Licensing Specialist I  
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Department of 
Health and Social Services 

SENIOR AND DISABILITIES SERVICES 

550 W 8th Avenue 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.3666 
Toll free: 800.478.9996 

Fax: 907.269.3689 

August 21, 2020 

To:  Mr. Christopher R. Cooke  
Alaska Mental Health Trust Chair  
4501 Business Park Blvd., Building L  
Anchorage, AK 99503 

Dear Chairman Cooke, 

As a stakeholder and collaborator with the Alaska Training Cooperative (AKTC), I’d like to share thoughts on the impact 
caused by the proposed AKTC budget reductions for FY 22.  

The AKTC has worked for years on increasing the quality of direct service staff training, performance and competency. 
This started years ago with the Mental Health Trust’s focus on quality supports for beneficiaries in response to an overall 
ongoing shortage of direct service staff, not only in Alaska but across the country. There is still a growing need for non-
academic, affordable or free training for people serving beneficiaries. The Core Competency training has supported the 
visibility and professionalism of the Direct Service Professional (DSP) as a career, whether on its own, or part of a larger 
career path.  

I was lucky to collaborate on the initial development of the Core Competencies. I also serve the community of Alaskan 
long term support providers by providing regulatory required ongoing education.  Many service agencies rely on the 
AKTC for basic and ongoing training for their staff. In the course of my work I am called upon by other state divisions to 
answer questions about what we are doing to train people who do direct service, and what we are doing to help increase 
the quality and amount of trained staff. The AKTC is the source for these answers.   

The DSP is an essential worker and is always at or near the top in need/availability of open job positions in Alaska.  The 
AKTC offers different trainings to meet learners’ needs to serve beneficiaries. Ultimately the outcome of their efforts is 
for beneficiaries, who can receive quality, respectful, knowledgeable services from staff who are consistently supported 
with quality training.  

The AKTC has also been very responsive to the crisis need for training as we all face COVID-19 related challenges! They 
offered classes free of charge to the caregiving community and were very well attended.  

Those who need continuing professional or regulation required education can use AKTC classes for credit. Learners 
working in long term community care and their employer agencies are not able to absorb higher costs for AKTC class 
tuition. In some cases the classes must be offered free of charge as required by governance. The cost of employee training 
is not reimbursed by Medicaid, which funds long term supports for beneficiaries.   
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I am particularly concerned for the training that AKTC does to serve DSPs who support individuals who experience 
intellectual/developmental disability (IDD). People and their families need trained staff and coordinated supports to 
engage in their community with safety, empowerment and respect. Training in the field of serving people with IDD is 
specialized and requires more preparation, research and delivery time as it remains a relatively newer field of research and 
support. Topics of advocacy, freedom and empowerment are often embedded within themes of care and safety. The DSP 
must have specialized knowledge to meet beneficiaries’ life-long needs. All topics learned within the IDD supportive 
curriculum can be powerfully applied to all other kinds of human services.  

The AKTC has long worked to build and maintain high quality curriculum to meet the needs of those who support the 
community of people with IDD. I am concerned that these classes and options for training would be the ones that would 
disappear in the face of the budget cut, and that these agencies could not afford to send their staff to training if tuition 
costs were raised.   

Senior and Disabilities Services has collaborated with the AKTC to offer the Full Lives Conference, to help gather care 
coordinators, agencies and beneficiaries to share expertise on services, advocacy, and new directions for Alaskans who 
experience disabilities. Through this partnership we’ve been able to offer a high quality well attended conference for the 
last three years. (We offered online class options in 2020).  

The AKTC, course offerings, current tuition level/costs, and structure must be valued and supported at the current level 
with no cuts. This budget reduction would be too large a risk for the quality of service to beneficiaries, the years of work 
and gains already made, and future directions for DSPs, agencies and beneficiaries. There is no other resource specifically 
for this level of non-academic affordable training for DSPs. The AKTC remains a vital part of the big story of supports for 
beneficiaries.  

Respectfully, 

Kara S. Thrasher-Livingston, M. Ed. 
Training Specialist III, Division of Senior and Disabilities Services
Department of Health and Social Services 
State of Alaska  
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